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Prestigous International Conference has ended
It  is well  known that on October 18-19, 2018, the significance of Russian President Vladimir Putin's state
visit to the capital of the Republic is being realized. At that time, the "New Employees in the Economy"
educational  forum was held  with  the participation  of  rectors  of  140 leading universities  of  the  two
countries. It is true that this is a criterion for cooperation between scientists in both countries, in the scope
of extensive scientific project and practical and theoretical work.
At the moment, agreements have been signed between more than 130 higher education institutions of
both countries in the field of training highly qualified specialists and cooperation in research.
Specific prospects and agreements were signed within the Memorandum of Cooperationn, signed between
the  Tashkent  Institute  of  Irrigation  and  Agricultural  Mechanization  Engineers  and  the  Moscow State
University of Civil Engineering.
According  to  Practical  Measures  for  Implementation  of  Agreements  signed within  the  Uzbek-Russian
Educational Forum approved by Adviser to the President of the Republic of Uzbekistan A.Abduvakhitov and
Deputy Prime Minister of the Republic of Uzbekistan A.Abduhakimov on October 22, 2018 (Road Map), on
April  18-21 of the current year, at the Tashkent Institute of Irrigation and Agricultural Mechanization
Engineers , jointly with the Moscow State University of Civil Engineering and SC "Gidroproyekt" The XXII
International  Scientific  Conference  on  the  theme  "Building  the  Formation  of  Living  Environment"
(FORM-2019)  has  been  completed  in  six  days  after  the  four-day  intensive  process  .
This international conference has gained momentum thanks to its popularity and relevance to secular
experiences and traditions in construction, science and education. Especially at the youth innovation
seminar, the scientific potential of young researchers and innovation potential were evident.

At the end of the conference, the rector of the Institute, Professor Umurzakov Uktam Pardaevich welcomed
the foreign guests who visited the capital of Uzbekistan and participated in the international conference
organized jointly with the Institute.
Then Andrey Juravlev, a professor at the Moscow State University of Civil Engineering, and Adamsevich
Aleksei Olegovich, head of the Scientific Policy Department of the same institution, thanked the staff of the
Institute  for  the  organization  and hospitality.  Scientists  who have been present  at  their  interesting,
scientifically-provocative,  well-timed  and  up-to-date  lectures,  as  well  as  young  researchers  received
diplomas,  honorary  titles  and  memorable  gifts.
Foreign guests have expressed their gratitude and sincere wishes to all organizers in connection with the
international conference. They kindly pointed out that they were truly influenced by the Uzbek culture and
hospitality within this period.

        R.Jumaniyozov, the press secretary of the institute


